Richmond PTO

Meeting Minutes

October 19, 2016

Call to Order: 6:35 pm

Members Present: Stacy Wotherspoon, Shellie Callahan, Kim Peltier, Mrs. Martin, Rebecka Richards, Kristin Svenningsen Haxton, Robin Woodmansee, Sharon Chang, Sarah Dugas, Elisa Raymond, Tami Neil, Laura Couturier, Joni Broughton, Donna Porter, Heather Dalton, Lisa Parr, Melissa Silva, Sharon Jaruta, Jessica Sands, Miranda Almeida, Naomi McGloin, Filipa Bryson, Pam Moyer, Elisa Campbell 

Message from Principal:   
Mrs. Martin opened the meeting by passing out a RIDE news release - Richmond School was classified as one of the 22 Commended Schools for 2016.  Proficiency levels for Richmond Elementary for PARCC at Level 4 or 5. Large % of students are proficient.  GAP closure (highest achieving and lowest achieving students) is smaller than most communities in the state.  Student growth – compare last year to this year to other students that scored at same levels to see if they stayed the same, grew, or dropped back. Helps to determine those that may need extra help or those that may need more of a challenge – personalized learning.  Richmond School also scored highest in special education.   

High C program started – grades K-4.  Program is run in library by our librarian Mrs. Anderson.  Runs throughout the year.  Criteria: High achieving, creative thinking, and can afford to miss some core instructional teaching.

Chromebooks have arrived – using right away – Google classroom, ZEARN, RAZZ. Programs can be personalized for students. 2 to 1 at elementary level for grades 3 & 4. IPADS and laptops have been reallocated.  19 laptops to 2nd grade, 18 IPADS in K & 1, 15 IPADS in grade 2.

West Entrance looking good.  Not perfect but it is a work in progress.  Still some safety issues – kids running through parking lot. 

Treasurer's Report
Checking - $15,222.80

Savings -    $5,964.18

Estimated to Receive - $763.85

Total spendable - $21,950.83

Stacy Wotherspoon reported that at the teacher's meeting $20 per student plus an additional $300 was allocated per grade.  This is used for field trips, activities at their discretion.  Invited each grade to come to a PTO meeting to let PTO know how monyt was or will be spent.  

K - $2,060

1 - $1,500

2 - $1,720

3 - $2,240

4 - $2,360

Fall Spooktacular –October 21st 6-8 pm Shellie Callahan reported that need more volunteers from 7-8pm (Food table)  If anyone would like to help decorate Friday morning 8:45-12 and then back when school gets out to decorate gymnasium.  
Playground Committee – Robin Woodmansee reported it is looking amazing.  Need more committee members.  Help wanted to put in ListServ.  Will meet in beginning of November.  Plants are being donated – welcome any donations. 
PTO Today Vendor Fair – Robin Woodmansee went to the Fair – lot of great ideas that she needs to sort through – Passed around examples of Spirit Sticks by Spirit Monkey (.40 generic, .50 customizable)
Box Tops- Rebecka Richards reported that next collection is due tomorrow. Counting will be taking place at Clark Memorial Library on Fri 10/21 12-2pm.  Richmond School is currently in 3rd place in state and 1,355 in nation out of 95K schools. To date December check $1,700
Stop & Shop A+ - Shellie Callahan reported that the program started on 10/7.  Receipts are now showing point totals. 1st month total will be reported in November PTO meeting. 1,679 cards registered.  Will promote at PTC. 

Special education cooking program – see Kevin at Stop & Shop  -$25 month gift card.
First Friday – First one was the first Friday in October.  Shellie Callahan and Tina Noble organized – theme was “If you give a staff member a muffin...” November theme - “We're Thankful”  
Yearbook – Going well – taking pictures.  Need to decide on theme – 4th grade will be making covers in class – cover is due February 2nd. Ordering for yearbooks will be done on-line. 
Board Positions – Last year for President Stacy Wotherspoon – need a shadow ASAP- can do co-president.  This position needs to be filled in order to have a PTO.  

Also looking for Vice_President and Secretary – these positions will need shadows as the current members have children that will be moving onto to the middle school in 2017-2018 school year. 

ReCap on Events – 

Picture Day  - Thank you to all who volunteered.  Next year schedule 15 minutes per class.  

Additional Items
Need volunteer for next PTO Meeting on November 16th to take/type meeting minutes – Lisa Parr. 
Robin Woodmansee reported that Richmond School won a FaceBook Contest (Top 5 – our school came in 4th)   - Stock Your Fridge – Tutor Doctor will stock the fridge on Monday 10/24. 
Holiday Shop  - Donations do not need to be homemade – any donations will be accepted. 

Meeting Adjourned : 7:20 pm

